Selectmen's Meeting Minutes, June 25, 1990

7:30pm The meeting was called to order. Present were Bill
Suydam, Jr., Chair, Ed Rowehl and Don Phelps, Selectmen, and
Madeleine Henley, AA. Kelly Hatmaker from the Peterborough
Transcript is in attendance.

Bruce Jeffrey in as scheduled for an interview with the
Selectmen. There ensues a discussion of the Antrim Planning
Board, planning issues, Mr. Jeffrey's residence, and time
commitments. Ed Rowehl moved to appoint Bruce Jeffrey as a
regular member of the Planning Board, Don Phelps second, so
voted. Bill Suydam swore Bruce Jeffrey in. Mr. Jeffrey was
given copiles of the Zoning Ordinance, the Site Plan Review
Regulations and the Subdivision Regulations. He will attend his
first meeting Thursday, June 28.

Mr. Jeffrey left the meeting at this time.

The Selectmen reviewed the minutes of last week's
meeting. Don Phelps moved to accept the minutes, Ed Rowehl
second, so voted.

Mr. Hatmaker left the meeting at this time.

The Selectmen scheduled a review of the Crowell
property with their assessor for Wed. 6/27 at 8:30am.

The Selectmen reviewed applications for current use
valuation from the Audubon Society and George and Orrie Dawson.
Both were approved.

The Selectmen signed a certification of cut and warrant
for collection of yield tax.

Don Phelps moved to accept the single bid received on
the 1977 GMC (R. Wood, $150.00), Bill Suydam second, so voted.

Selectmen signed letters to several State Officials
protesting the Dam Registration Fee as an unfunded mandate,
contrary to the Constitution of this state.

Selectmen discussed the issue of unfunded mandates in
gereral, and their impact on the Town. Ed Rowehl and M. Henley
will attend the meeting called by the Mayor of Franklin in
Concord tomorrow on this topic. As Don Phelps will be in
Concord, he will also try to attend.

Selectmen discussed status of a reply to the letter
from the Hancock Selectmen.

Selectmen signed a reguest for the Dept. of Revenue
Administration's public utilities valuations.

Ed Rowehl and Bill Suydam made a report on Planning
Board activities.

Selectmen discussed two letters from Dept. of Environ.
Services re the Phase Three report and the request to use it as
the ground water permit application.

Selectmen discussed the condition of MeetingHouse Hill
Road.

9:45 Ed Rowehl moved to adjourn, Bill Suydam second, so
voted.

Respectfully submitted, M. Henley



